
Correspondence received since September 2023 council meeting: 

• Complaint from a resident regarding parking at Potterhanworth Road sports ground 

• LALC eNews 

• Report from NKDC of anti-social behaviour by children on Stevenson Close – books 

from our Book Kiosk set on fire 

• LCC Highways News 

• Updated Land Registry information for Station Road (in relation to the Fields in Trust 

deed of dedication) 

• Email from NKDC regarding the holding of markets or car boot sales within 6 
2

3
 of 

Lincoln Central Market 

• Correspondence with a former clerk regarding the land registration address for 

Station Road 

• LALC Training Bulletin 

• Various complaints regarding the weeds in the beck 

• Email from NKDC Conservation Officer 

• Notification from the Garrett’s Charity that the clock at St Thomas’ has been reset 

and is now working 

• LCC Town and Parishes Newsletter 

• Invitation from Lincs Police & Crime Commissioner to an engagement event for 

North and South Kesteven parishes 

• Notification that Age UK are unable to continue their Friendship Groups in the 

Jubilee Hall due to low attendance numbers 

• Lincs & Notts Air Ambulance Parish News 

• Latest Neighbourhood Watch newsletter 

Meetings held since the September 2023 council meeting: 

• 14/09/23 – Clerk/Chair met with Lincs Road Safety Partnership regarding location for 

additional speed signs 

• 14/09/23 – General Assistant attended (online) Social Media for Councils training 

from Breakthrough Communications 

• 18/09/23 – Cllr George attended a meeting of the Witham Valley Access Project  
• 20/09/23 – Informal four-year planning workshop with councillors and officers 

• 21/09/23 – RFO attended Scribe Fest (online) training 

• 21/09/23 – Chair & Clerk attended ‘Chairing Meetings effectively’ (online) training 

from Breakthrough Communications 

• 25/09/23 – Cllr Sowerby attended LALC Planning training 

• 26/09/23 – Cllr Buckley-Jones & Clerk attended LALC Neighbourhood Planning 

training 

• 28/09/23 – Visit from Witham & Humber Internal Drainage Board Enforcement 

Officer to look at the weeds in the beck 



• 28/09/23 – Cllr George & Clerk attended NKDC Engagement Event for local councils 

and businesses 

• 03/10/23 – Visit from a contractor for the annual tree inspection. Meeting with Cllr 

Buckley-Jones to discuss tree planting. 

• 03/10/23 – Cllrs Catlow and Farrington attended the Heighington Christmas Market 

meeting 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


